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Editor’s Le�er  
Dear Everyone, 
 

First of all may I apologies for the lateness of October’s newsletter, 
as we have only just returned from holiday. A big thank you to all the 
contributors for sending their articles to me. 
 

I have heard lots of reports from  about how brilliant the “Musical All-
sorts” Evening was and we are sorry to have missed it. As Derek 
from Heron Beck, reports for the news letter, anyone who wasn’t 
there missed a treat. For more about this, read on. 
It is pleasing to see that the “Old School Garden” is progressing, with 
the new fence being the latest addition. There is more information 
further on in this edition. 
 

I’ m sure that we have many more village events to which we look 
forward  this Autumn . 
I would like to offer a huge welcome to anyone who has recently 
moved into our village. 

Sue Tompkin 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 4th   
 

Coffee Morning in aid of MacMillan Nurses. At 
Meadow View, Long Street  

10am to Noon 
Raffle, Competitions, Cake Stall. 

                   Hazel Connor 420470 

 I have to pass on my heartfelt (no pun intended) 
thanks to all those people who passed on their good 
wishes, get well messages and called in to visit, after I 
had my short stay in hospital recently.  It was all very 
much appreciated and it obviously worked, as I am feel-
ing considerably better - many thanks. 

Bob Evans 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 

Church services and events for October    
2nd      6.30pm   Harvest Festival & Supper 
5th        9.30am    Holy Communion + Trailblazers 
12th      9.30am   Morning Prayer 
19th        9.30am   Holy Communion + Trailblazers  
26th     10.00am   Boynton: Joint Benefices Holy Communion 
There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at 
10.30am followed by coffee 
 

Our Harvest Festival will be on Thursday 2nd October at 6.30pm. 
 

Dear Friends,  
Our Heritage Centre is well and truly open! It was lovely to see so 
many from the village at the opening so thank you for supporting it. 
Thank you also to the church folk who laid on the cheese and wine 
and made sure the church was decorated and ready for the day. In-
cidentally it's a measure of Rudston's popularity that I counted at 
least 5 people who just happened to be visiting while we were hav-
ing our do. A final thanks to Chris, Neil, John and Fiona who deliv-
ered a Heritage Centre on time!  
It's October already and autumn is well and truly in the air. That 
brings with it the Harvest Festival season (big in rural East Riding) 
where we celebrate God’s provision and thank Him. Our Harvest 
Festival is on 2nd October followed by a bite to eat at the village hall.  
Another date for your diary is Sunday 23rd November when we are 
having a Confirmation service. I'm sure it will a great occasion so if 
anyone is thinking about taking this step in your faith journey please 
get in touch. You can also find out more about confirmation at; 
www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/confirmation. Preparation will 
mean a few get-togethers to think about our faith, life and church; 
these will be held weekly for the four weeks running up to the ser-
vice. 
Every blessing,   Glyn 
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RUDSTON  

BOWLS 

CLUB  

  
  
  
 
 
 
 
Rudston Bowls Club are holding their AGM on Monday,  
20th October at 7pm in the Village Hall. Indoor Bow ls 
starts on Wednesday, 1st October at 2pm, also in th e 
Village Hall. Anyone interested in playing indoors can 
turn up on the day. 
Kathleen Thornton. 
 

 

NORTH WOLDS LIONS CLUB 
   
SIMPLY BRASS - AROUND THE WORLD IN 18 PIECES 

A CONCERT AT BURTON AGNES HALL 7.30 P.M. 
  

SATURDAY 11TH OCTOBER 
  

TICKETS £15 TO INCLUDE BUFFET SUPPER AND A 
GLASS OF WINE. 

 
FROM MIKE SELLERS 420237 

Rudston Craft Group 
16th November . Rudston Craft Group.  

Exhibition of crafts. 
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The	Corner	Garden	

Work has been progressing on the “Old School Garden” site. A 
new fence has been erected, the site has been secured with gates 
at the top and bottom of the site. To date, the intention has been to 
keep the area semi-wild and the lower area has been regularly 
strimmed to reduce the vigour of the larger plants. 

We are currently waiting for agreement to a grant to allow us to put 
a path in place around the lower area, after which we would intend 
to start installing a few seats or picnic benches. We will also be ap-
plying for funding to create a path around the upper area next 
year. 

On Saturday, 11 October, weather permitting, the Parish Council 
are holding an informal consultation day from 10am to 4pm, to get 
feedback on the following: 

The name of the site. We believe that the most appropriate 
name to date has been The Corner Garden, in memory of 
Duncan Corner and his many years of service to the village. 

     The layout of the area, especially where the path should be 
routed and where seating should be placed. 

 

     What style of seating?:  
 

     Treated softwood, hardwood, recycled plastic. Each has its own 
pros and cons. benches, picnic benches, single seats, etc. 
     What seeding / planting should be carried out, bearing in mind 
the aim for it to be semi-wild?The day is not just for chat, and vol-
unteers would be welcomed to carry out further work on the area, 
perhaps creating the paths if the funding comes through in time. 
Anyone wanting to assist, please contact Bernard Warcup or  
Trevor Smallwood – or just turn up in work clothes! 
Neil Watson 
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 As some will have seen from the notice board, the parish coun-
cil accounts were successfully approved at audit.  The period for 
viewing the return in the village (by appointment with the chair-
man) runs until October 3rd.  If anyone should be interested 
enough, you can even request a copy, but that is one occasion 
when we can, nay must, make a charge for the service. (£1.00) 
 

In common with many other companies these days, the London 
accountants who performed the audit are apparently anxious 
that their services are appreciated, and I have a “satisfaction 
survey” to complete.  This company were assigned to us when 
the system changed two years ago and the Audit Commission 
handed the task over, but with even the previous tight sched-
ules being eased a little, there doesn’t seem to be anything to 
moan about at the moment. 
 

At the last parish council meeting it was decided to go ahead 
with another speed check on the main road.  At the time of writ-
ing we await a decision as to when that will take place.             
 

The matter of dog fouling as mentioned in the Summer newslet-
ter also came up again.  A Dog Warden scheme in conjunction 
with neighbouring villages was outlined by the County Council, 
and two of our members expressed an interest on behalf of 
Rudston.  Also at the time of writing, we wait to hear further de-
tails. 
 

There will be a separate announcement in this newsletter about 
the Old School Garden, its proposed new name, and a date 
when everyone can come and look (and touch!) 
 

As you would see from the county council’s monthly magazine 
they wanted the whole county to get involved in their dispute 
with the city of Hull over boundaries.  Rudston Parish Council 
did not make a collective response, with any action in the matter 
being left as a personal decision by members.  (cont) 
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Continued from page 7 
Judging by another county council letter, their relationship with 
Humberside Police may not be entirely cordial either.  Or at 
least there seems to have been a lack of communication re-
garding these Police cuts we have been hearing about.  Partic-
ularly, the effect on policing in rural areas is still unknown, and 
there have been “conflicting statements” about closure of police 
stations.  Apparently, 44% of calls to the police are a waste of 
time, but are those made by rural people?  Probably not, I reck-
on.  It is also stated that Anti-social Behaviour will not be part of 
the police remit in future.  Whose will it be - anyone’s?  The 
days of a clip round the ear from the village bobby are long 
gone!  
 

The next parish council meeting is to be 15th October at the 
usual time and place. 
                                                                                                                             
Phillip Crossland 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council) 

“Christmas is Coming” 

While travelling through a different part of Yorkshire in 
mid-September I noticed a prominent sign amid shop 
advertising.  It read:  “Christmas Calendars on Sale”.  
My initial reaction was: “it’s early enough for them yet”.  
(Suspect grammar in thought as well as speech!)  But at 
least the season was printed in full, rather than as Xmas. 
A few moments later I thought: “No, ‘ang on, what do 
they mean?  What sort of calendar – Advent or 2015?”  
Or is there a new “12 days of Christmas” variety, or 
something? 
I didn’t go back to find out.   
Phillip Crossland 
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Saturday 1st November – Rudston Village Hall - 8pm till late  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Come and join us for an evening of  

entertainment 

Candle lit Blackout Night 

Dancing & sing-a-long with Mike Raine  

at the piano 

Pie and Peas Supper with licensed bar 

Slide show of Village Life and Raffle 
 

£7 
 

    Contact Ferns Farm Hotel on 01262 678961  

         to book  or 
Email: info@carnabyairfieldmemorial.org 
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Meeting 2nd September 

27 members of the Rudston WI 
attended the September meeting. 
The speaker for the evening was 
Chris Monks, who is the Artistic 
Director at the Steven Joseph 
Theatre in Scarborough. He told 
us that the SJT will be 60 years old next year and there are go-
ing to be plenty of celebrations, including the commissioning of 
new work and talent.  
Chris also spoke about productions that have been successful in 
the past and future ones coming up for the rest of the year. We 
had a good “question and answer” session , with Chris giving his 
thoughts about the future of the theatre in general. 
Chris judged the competition, which was a theatre programme. 
As usual there were plenty of entries to judge. 
For our monthly luncheon club, we went to Manor Court, where 
14 of us enjoyed a good lunch and as usual, a good chat. 
Our next meeting, is on October 7th, when it will be the Annual 
Meeting. 

Forthcoming events 
5 local WIs take it in turns to get together each year and have a 
rally. This year it is the turn of Hutton Cranswick WI and they are  
organising a “ Celebrating the Role of Women in the 20th Centu-
ry”. We have to pick a decade and explore it. Fancy dress is op-
tional. The rally is being held at the Driffield Rugby Club on Fri-
day 24th October. 
If you would like to join our WI or you would like to come along 
as a visitor, where you would be made most welcome, please 
contact Jenny Herring on 01262 420720. 
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CLARE CARE 
Canine First Aid Certificate Held - Fully Insured - Police Checked 

All Your family pet’s individual requirements catered for: 
Goats & Horses Catered for (Subject to their requirements) 

   

       Dog Walking, Animal Sitting 
 Pet Taxi Service 
        Diabetic Injection 

          Contact Clare 
        07962143697  
        email: fizzminnie@googlemail.com 

  

 

 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

VILLAGE HALL COFFEE SHOP 

      The coffee shop  is            
     open on a Thursday    

 morning.  

Thank you to everyone for a wonderful even-

ing at the musical allsorts. For anyone who 

could not attend you missed a treat. 

Kathy, John and Derek. 

Heron Beck. 
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 Village Hall News  
The village hall committee would like to 
thank Bob and Kath Evens for a wonderful 
time at the Musical Allsorts evening.  All 
the singers and musicians were excellent. 
We also enjoyed a delicious supper, thanks 
go to all the helpers.  A magnificent amount 
of four hundred pounds was raised this 
was divided equally between the lifeboat 
and the village hall, and was very gratefully 
received.  
Thanks also go to everyone who supported this event a good 
time was had by all. 
If you were unable to attend this evening lookout for a similar 
event in the future you will be sure to enjoy it. Once again many 
thanks Bob and Kath you have some very talented friends. 

Rudston Newsletter Accounts at 31.08.2014 
Balance @ 01.09.2013 854.53 
Receipts   
 Advertising  140.00 
 Sponsorship  275.00 
 Extra copies  100.00 
 Donations     64.40 
      Payments 
      Stapler    60.00 
      Toner  239.26 
Balance at Bank @ 31.08.2014         1143.67 
          £1433.93      £1433.93 

At 31.08.2014 Bank Reconciliation Statement 
Balance per Bank Statement  £1134.67 

 

The bank balance at 31.08.14 including £282.62 balance of Cen-
trico grant after buying a new printer. The whole balance shows 
we are in a good position should any of the equipment have to be 
replaced 
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WORDSEARCH  

R M P M O T O R C Y C L E R O G 
E O C D S A E P L E G I D O L L 
T T L B O T E B C E L C Y C I B 
P N O L R H A N G G L I D E R S 
O A R S E T M T A O B D E E P S 
C G R K P R O C T E L R C A R T 
I N Y A L E S P E R Y E L N O B 
L I R T U F E K N G L T O D R C 
E D U E I R M P A O T O Y R O H 
H I T B L U K D L T M O C A N R 
E R L O A S T S P J E C F C E E 
Y E A A G D M T O L L S R R C A 
L S K R L N Y R R O P G D O K S 
T R T D O I C Y E B B L Y T P L 
E O N L K W L N A T E W A O R D 
R H O N A R R O W B O A T M I S 

 Missing Word for September  Hammerhead Shark  

Motor Cycle 
Bicycle 
Aeroplane 
Helicopter 
Skateboard 
Roller Skates 
Motor Car 

Lorry 
Scooter 
Hang Glider 
Speed Boat 
Narrow Boat 
Horse Riding 
W . . . . . . . . . 
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  Puzzles/Quizzes Puzzles and Quizzes 

 

You may enter, but you may 
not come in, 

I have space, but no room, 
I have keys, but open no lock. 

What am I? 

I have streets but no pavement, 
I have cities but no buildings, 
I have forests but no trees, 
I have rivers yet no water. 

What am I? 

Name the sporting heroes 

Answers page 19 
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Gardening Corner  
 The summer crops of fruit, salads and 
flowers have finished in my garden, and most 
apples worth anything are in store. Unfortu-
nately the cooking varieties never made a de-
cent size, despite the rains in August. My pear 
varieties did produce some edible fruits.  
 By next month shall be thinking about 
planting any deciduous trees and shrubs, including fruits, so it is 
important to prepare the site now, working plenty of rotted organic 
materials into the soil and even a dusting of lime. Even on our 
chalky Rudston land. I shall be mentioning a few varieties of tree 

fruits next month. All fruit trees are bud-
ded or grafted onto rootstocks that are of 
varying vigour, so that we can choose a 
tree that can be dwarf growing or vigor-
ous. For example an apple grafted onto a 
M9 root will be very dwarfing, but if onto a 
M111 it will grow a lot more. These days 
you don’t want tall standard trees that 
need a ladder to prune or harvest the fruit.    
 Soft fruits are propagated now from 
hardwood cuttings. Blackcurrants are 
made from this year’s growth, the new 
shoots are cut off giving a stem about 12 “ 

long. Cut the base just below a side bud and the top at 12” above 
a side bud also. Blacks are planted with 3/4 of their length in the 
ground ; a novel  idea to establish a few bushes, is to put 3 cut-

tings together at each space leaving about 5 ft between each of 
the three.  (cont) 
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Continued from page 13 
Gooseberries, red and white cur-
rants have longer cuttings, about 
16” with all but the top four side 
buds removed. And planted half 
into the ground, with at least 8” 
apart to form the main trench of the 
new bush . When I worked in South 
Lincolnshire, I had to visit a farm, where 100 acres of blacks 
were grown for a well known sift drinks firm. There, all the 
bushes were fed in the Spring. 
With a nitrogen fertilizer, followed in June by a mulch of straw 
to conserve soil moisture, making it easier for the pickers in Ju-
ly /early August. 3 varieties were grown; giants, the earliest, 

then Wellington XXX, then last one was Baldwin. 
Sow lettuce now for growing in a frame for winter use. The old 
variety “All the year round” is very suitable for our area. 
Runner beans were late in flowering, so it is fewer pods for the 
freezer. Do check  even all stored produce----a bad apple or 
onion, soon affects the others. 
 
Next year I intend to grow 
shallots again. They seem 
popular on the TV cooking 
programmes.  
Let’s hope for a reasonable 
time, weather-wise, for the 
remaining weeks of this 
year.  

Dick	 Robinson	
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Answers page 19 

For Younger Readers 

                   H 

              O       Y       D     Q 

            S        U        P 

        W        G        J      V 

           X      B    K     Z 

                          L 

Rearrange the missing letters  
to find a computer game? 

Word Wheel 

 

 

 

 

Can you match the position  
of each hen (A, B, C) with 
its name and the number  
of eggs it laid? 

 

 

1. Scratchy laid twice as many eggs as the hen at C. 
 
2. The hen at B  laid three more eggs than Chooky. 
 
3. One of the hens is called Pecky. 
 
4. One hen laid 2 eggs, one laid 4 eggs and one laid 5 eggs. 
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    JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 

07974 674489 
 

Find us in Which ? Local 

Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication 
may be read by people from outside the village, either in  pa-
per form or viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters 
and notices for the November Newsletter, is October 26th. Any 
received after this time may be omitted but included in the next 
issue, if appropriate. The above does not apply to bereave-
ment notices. and messages, which will be included if at all 
possible. 
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Puzzle Solutions  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
  Sporting Heroes  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  I am a Computer 
  I am a Map 

Word Wheel…..  Minecraft 

For Younger Readers 

1. Steve  Redgrave 
2. Ellen Mcarthur 
3. Steve Backley 
4. Denise Lewis 
5. Peter Crouch 
6. Laurence Dalagllio 
7. Kelly Holmes 
8. Jesse Owens 

9. Martina Navratilova 
10. Johnathon Edwards 
11. Fatima Whitbread 
12. Mike Tyson 
13. Greg Norman 
14. Steven Hendry 
15. Tim Henman 

Scratchy 

Pecky 

Chooky 

4 

5 

2 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates: 1/4 
Page £2.50 1/2 Page £5.00 Full Page £10.00 

Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 
Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 

Treasurer: Shirley Harland 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk 
Library Van every other Tuesday, Eastgate and Long Street 
around 11.50am 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council  
Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road,  
Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 
Tel: 01377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
Wells Butchery and Farm Foods no deliveries, but shop still open 
in Burton Flemming- 470236 
 

Trade Directory 
Clare Care -  Pet care - Call Clare Stephenson -Mob. 07962143697 
Stephen Cooper - Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
07590206629 
Steve Mitchinson Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Lister Windows - PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors & Con- serv-
atories - 609991 
B B Electrical - Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or 07809 
458760 
Stephen Ward  Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 

YO16 4LP 


